Sir Bernard Lovell Academy

	BACKGROUND INFORMATION – MATHEMATICS


This is an exciting time to be joining the mathematics department at The Sir Bernard Lovell School, working together to develop an innovative and supportive environment with a forward-thinking curriculum which balances problem solving with fluency in mathematical processes. 
Since 2016 a number of changes have taken place including the introduction of a more challenging curriculum and a strong marking and feedback cycle based on students doing more work in areas they are struggling with. In Year 11, students follow a bespoke scheme of learning that is based on a thorough analysis of their Year 10 mock exams. As a result, outcomes in Maths have improved significantly (with the % of students gaining 4+ up 17% in one year and progress 8 up by 0.4).

In our department, we meet regularly in joint-planning sessions to support each other in developing new approaches to teaching and learning, to reflect our aim to stimulate an understanding and enthusiasm for mathematics. The team currently consists of 7 full time teachers and one part time all of whom are mathematics specialists, working in a specialist suite of 8 classrooms and a resource area where staff can work.  All eight classrooms are fitted with data projectors and Interactive Whiteboards.
Students are set in the first few weeks in Year 7 and are challenged appropriately at whichever level they are working at, and progress amongst LAPs and MAPs is around national average and improving, suggesting that they benefit from being set early.

Mathematics continues to be a popular subject at A Level, with students achieving or surpassing their predictions in the vast majority of cases. The new A Level, along with support from other schools in the WMAT has meant that we are able to expand our offer for next year to include A-Levels in Mathematics and Further Mathematics, as well as the Level 3 certificate in Mathematical Applications (Core Maths).
I trust this information gives you a feel of the commitment the team has to securing the highest outcomes for students and would invite you to join us in having the opportunity to make a significant contribution to the department and academy’s rapid progress.
Please do not hesitate to contact James Rossiter, Subject Director for Mathematics, if you require further information.
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